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A WORLD WHERE EVERYONE HAS A DECENT PLACE TO LIVE. 
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Springtime, though it certainly 
doesn’t feel like it at the moment, is 
one of my favorite times of the year.  
Volunteers are putting the final 
touches on many of the homes that 
were started in the 2013 building 
season and partner families are full 
of excitement and hope at the 
thought of FINALLY having a simple, 
decent and affordable home. 
 
When we dedicate a home, one of 
the last things we do is to give the 
partner family a hammer and a Bible.  
The hammer represents all of the 
loving work, prayers, donations and 
energy that you have put into the 
work of Habitat for Humanity, as 
you have partnered with the family 
to build a home.  The Bible 
represents the fact that we are an 
ecumenical Christian housing 
ministry and we recognize that God 
has made the miracle of a home 
happen once again.  We also realize  
it is the tool God will continue to 
use in the family’s life as they work 
to transform this house into a 
home. 
 
Over the last couple of months we 
have dedicated three homes, those 
of the Hackett, Johnson and Schmid 
families.  Two more homes, 
belonging to the Bennett and 
Hansen  families, will be dedicated in 
March.  We eagerly anticipate the 
late spring dedication of the Larsen 
home which was the last home 
started in the 2013 building season.   
 
The stories of thankfulness and 
fulfillment that our partner families 
tell at these events are truly 
inspiring to hearts of those who  
have worked so hard to make 
safety, shelter and sustainability a 
vital part of these families lives.  You 
are invited to share in these life 

changing milestones.  Your life will 
be deeply impacted if you are able 
to make it to one of these events to 
witness another of our neighbors 
moving into a “decent place to live.” 
 
Spring is also a time in which we 
start thinking of planting the seeds 

of a new building season.  Soon 
enough the ground will thaw and 
foundations that will change the 
lives of six more families will be 
planted in the ground.  
 
We need your help!  Our 
application process, for families in 
need of a decent place to live, is 
currently open.  We have yet to 
select four of the six families that 
we will greatly impact this year.   
 
You may very well be the catalyst in 
helping transform the life of a family 
in need of a home.  Our partner 
families are selected on the basis of 
need for housing, their willingness 
to be a partner in the Habitat 
building process and their ability to 

repay our 0%, affordable 30 year 
mortgage.  Payments for homes 
we sold last year averaged about 
$400 per month. 
 
If you know a family, with a 
yearly income between $20,000 
to $35,000, who is struggling to 
make ends meet while living in 
substandard housing, please 
encourage them to apply.   
 
Families sometimes erroneously 
think that: 
♦  “someone else needs it 
more” 

♦  “there is a big waiting list” 
♦  “Habitat is only for people 
with disabilities” 

♦ “only homeless people should 
apply.” 

 
These and other misconceptions 
keep people in substandard, 
hard to heat, and unaffordable 
rental situations that trap them 
in poverty.  Most of our families 
tell stories of a kind soul who 
encouraged them over and over 
to apply.  They are so grateful 
they finally did! 
 
Give us a call for more 
i n f o rma t i o n  a b ou t  t h e 
qualifications for the program or 
check out our website at 
www.nslchfh.org.  Thank you for 
building homes and hope with 
our neighbors in need. 
 
 

Nathan Thompson 
Executive Director 
 

MISSION VISION 

A world where 
everyone has a decent 

place to live. 

 

MISSION 

STATEMENT 

Seeking to put God’s 
love into action, 

Habitat for Humanity 
brings people together 

to build homes, 
communities, and 

hope. 

phone: (218) 749-8910  
toll free: (866) 749-8910 
email: habitat@nslchfh.org   
website: www.nslchfh.org 

                      HHHabitatabitatabitat      
HH IGHLIGHTSIGHLIGHTS 

Nathan Thompson, North St. 
Louis County Habitat’s Executive 
Director, hands Katie Hackett and 
her two boys a hammer and a 
Bible at the dedication of their 

Habitat home in Hibbing. 

   Annual Report Insert 
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Since 2003, North St. Louis County 
Habitat for Humanity has been blessed 
with the talent of nine full time and eight 
Summer VISTA volunteers.  These 
wonderful people have helped our 
Habitat affiliate grow in the areas of 
Family Services, Church Relations, 
Communications and Management of 
Volunteers on Construction Sites. 
 
We are looking forward to the 
opportunity of hosting VISTA positions 
again this year.  We are currently 
seeking applicants to fill four positions. 
 
The first two are full time, year long 
positions in communications and family 

selection that run from August 2014 to 
August 2015.  This 40 hour per week 
position will receive a monthly stipend of 
$946 and an educational award of $5500 
at the end of the year and requires a 
college degree or relevant experience.  
The communications position will be 
focused on media relations, updating and 
creating new publication templates, as 
well as increasing the organization’s 
online presence. The second position 
will work with the Family Selection 
committee to strengthen Habitat’s family 
selection policies and procedures. 
 
We are also looking to fill two summer 
VISTA positions for the months of June 

and July to help lead volunteers in 
building activities.  
 
You or someone you know may be the 
perfect fit to help further Habitat’s 
ministry this year.  Please give Nathan 
Thompson a call at the office or send an 
email to habitat@nslchfh.org as soon as 
possible! 

HELP WANTED—FOUR VISTA VOLUNTEER WORKERS NEEDED AT HABITAT 
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VOLUNTEERS AND DONORS ARE THE HEART OF HABITAT—MEET DOUG KILLIAN 

Habitat for Humanity works because of 
its volunteers and donors and the 
Christian principles of love and 
faithfulness that they apply to ministering 
to families in need of affordable housing.  
Doug Killian has exemplified these 
principles in so many ways with his 
commitment to Habitat since we were 
founded in 1995. 

Doug started out with North St. Louis 
County Habitat for Humanity by working 
on the first two homes and helping on 
the building committee.  While helping 
other organizations and charities, he has 
faithfully returned to help us with house 
after house and continues to this day 
working with our faithful Tuesday/
Thursday “Get it Done” crew of 

volunteers. 
 
On the plus side of 
retirement, and with a 
few aches and pains, Doug 
is not only faithful to 
show up to help on the 
building of homes, he and 
his wife Nancy are also 
faithful donors to Habitat 
w i t h  m o n t h l y 
c o n t r i b u t i o n s  a n d 
participation in other fund 
raising efforts.  Doug 
shares his passion for 
Habitat by bringing others 
into the work.  He has 
organized Habitat build 
days with his Knights of 
Columbus of Eveleth. 

 
Though we are so blessed to have 
faithful people like Doug Killian and 
others like him who make Habitat work,  
we recognize the need to find other 
faithful volunteers and donors to put 
God’s love into action.  By giving your 
time and resources and helping find 
others of a like mind, you are continuing 
the good work of Habitat for Humanity 
in the northland.  Thank you for being 
the “Heart of Habitat.” Without you, we 
could not help families into affordable 
housing, bring stability to their families 
or build stronger communities and hope 
for all. 
 
Please call me at the office!  I can help 
you find an opportunity that will be 
rewarding for you and our partner 
families.  Consider organizing others in 
your church, business or civic group to 
come and join in the fun and rewards of 
volunteering and giving to make a 
difference, one family at a time. 
 
Thank you for your faithfulness! 
 
Tom Long, Resource Development Mgr. 

This Thursday, March 6th, Habitat for Humanity will celebrate the completion of two homes.  This is the first “Dual Dedication” of 
homes in our history of building affordable housing.  Habitat was able to purchase property on the 100 block of South 12th Ave West 
near the Mesabi College in Virginia.  The Richards’ home was built on the property in 2012 in partnership with Thrivent Financial.  In 
2013, two homes were built side by side in partnership with Wells Fargo, US Bank and JoyGlobal.  Habitat was able to take advantage of 
the efficiencies of building homes side by side, completing the two homes in just over seven months.  Our partner families, Gail Hansen 
and Tina Bennett are looking forward to moving into their homes in March.  Landscaping and some final exterior painting will be 
completed when spring FINALLY arrives!  YOU ARE INVITED to participate in the dedication of these two homes on March 
6th, at 4:00 pm.  Join us at 105 and 107 South 12th Ave West in Virginia! 

CELEBRATE HOMEOWNERSHIP WITH TWO FAMILIES ON MARCH 6TH! 

Doug Killian (right) and his Knights of Columbus—Eveleth 

working on the Bennett home in Virginia. 
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Michael & Nanette Dee 

John Degelau 

Deniese Deutsch 

Dean Dewberry 

Beth Dewhurst 

Gayle Dibley 

Carolyn Dinneen 

Jean and Margaret Dolensek 

Joan Domanoski 

Roxi Dungan 

Colleen Eddy 

Walter and Miki Edgar 

Mary Elmquist 

Steven & Sharon Emerson 

Reggie Engebritson 

Gerald Enroth 

Gerald Erchul 

Carolyn Erickson 

Charles and Doreen Erickson 

Doug Erickson 

Duane & Irene Erickson 

John & Kathy Evanish 

Joann Ewald 

Frank and Barbara Ann 

Falkowski 

Greg Federly 

Roberta Felegy 

John & Debra Fena 

Dennis and Mary Lou Feroni 

John and Deborah Filander 

Mesabi Chapter Thrivent 

Financial 

Robert Von Fischer 

Nancy Fisher 

Joseph Fleming 

Lou Ann Freeman 

Bruce and Lois Garbisch 

Tim Gargano 

Janet Gaspersich 

Doug and Christy Gettle 

Patricia Gill 

Susan Gillespie 

Gary and Karyl Giombetti 

Earl and Bette Grano 

Richard and Julie Greenly 

Holly Greer 

John and Holly Grothe 

Leslie Gustafson 

Katie Hackett 

Bob and Mary Hall 

Bill & Marjorie Hallin 

Michael and Kathy Hannay 

Judith Hanson 

Mark & Kelly Jo Hanson 

Richard and Kay Hanson 

Roy Hanson 

Ronald and Catherine 

Harlander 

Stephanie Hashey 

Paul Haverkamp 

Donald and Leah Haverkost 

Norma and Diana Heinonen 

Orlen and Doris Helgerson 

Arne Helland 

Mildred Hernesman 

Walter and Pamela Heubner 

Terri L. Hilar 

Andy and Paula Hill 

Howard and Joann Hilshorst 

Marilyn Hollinshead 

Bette Holmes 

Dr. Pat Iammatteo 

Pine Veiw Inn 

Anne Jagunich 

Thomas and Susan Jamar 

Andrea Johnson 

Doug and Denesse Johnson 

Jack and Joan Johnson 

Margaret Johnson 

Roger Johnson 

Thomas and Gail Johnson 

Robert Jordan 

Marcia Kauppi 

Peter and Kathleen Kearney 

Peter Kemp 

Robert & Debra Kerze 

Byron & Mary Kesanen 

Douglas & Nancy Killian 

Leonard Klec 

John & Marian Klobuchar 

Bob & Carolyn Kluk 

Vaughn and Joyce Knapp 

Keith Knoop 

Paul & Carol Knuti 

Thomas and Betty Kobierski 

Mary Kopponen 

Marian Koschak 

Thomas Koskela 

Shirley Koski 

Siegfried Kratzke 

Lisa Krause 

Joanna Krause-Johnson 

Gregory Krog 

Daniel & Kimberly Kugel 

Roy & Viva Kuitunen 

Michael & Debra Ann Lackey 

Don & Lois Lackner 

Edward & Susan LaFavor 

Ed & Edna LaFrenier 

Susan Lahti 

Rita Kay Lahtonen 

Alvin & Janet Lamppa 

Daryl & Cheryl Lamppa 

Don & Jo Langan 

Donald & Diane Langlee 

Waynette Larsen 

Eric & Marsha Larson 

Mary Larson 

Jim & Judy Laspi 

James and Ellen Lassila 

Mark & Roberta St. Lawrence 

Rhys & Pamela Layton 

Mark & Donna Leese 

Elsie Lehtinen 

James Robin Licari 

Chris & Terry Liesmaki 

Terry & Corina Lind 

David Lindroth 

Barbara Litchfield 

Stephan & Cynthia Lolich 

Tom & Lois Long 

John & Gloria Lott 

Richard & Judith Louhi 

Tom & Mary Lundsten 

Rodney and Pamela Lundstrom 

Jane Lustig 

Craig Maki 

Diana Maki 

Rainer Makirinne 

Peggy Makkyla 

Michael Maleska 

Mary Ann A. Marshall 

Paul & Florence Marturano 

Ann M. Mastell 

Mark Mathes 

Krislyn Mattei 

John & Erma Mattila 

Clarence & Mary Ann Mattson 

Helga Mattson 

James & Bette Mattson 

Debra Mayerich 

Robert McCarty 

Shari McGregor 

John McHale 

Lloyd & Cheryl Abdelnour 

Barbara Ackerson 

Helen Adkisson 

James Ahrlin 

John Akkanen 

John and Jean Akkanen 

David  & Ann Alaspa 

James and Rosalyn Alaspa 

William E. Aldrich 

Edward and Anita Alto 

Carl and Maria Anderson 

Kathleen Anderson 

Robert and Emmy Lou 

Anderson 

Eleanor Anshus 

Phyllis Antognozzi 

Rosalie Anzelc 

John and Mable Arola 

John & Lynn Asuma 

Richard & Irene Auel 

Rosalyn Barker 

Llyal Bean 

William & Debra Bean 

Judith Beaulieu 

Joe and Carolyn Begich 

Brad Benson 

Mary Beulke 

Carol Blomberg 

Britta Bloomquist 

Ernest and Carol Boben 

Michael & Ann Bock 

Gerald and Rita Bodas 

Joan & William Bond 

Craig Borck 

Dennis and Carol Jo Borich 

John and Kathy Bovitz 

Matthew and Ann Brenny 

Michael J. Brletich 

David and Monika Brown 

Wendy Brown 

Steve Burgess 

Priscilla Bussey 

Dan and Maxine Buvarp 

Andrew and Beverly Cackoski 

Joanne Camelon 

Robert Campbell 

Art & Geraldine Cappo 

Thomas & Patricia Cardis 

Janeen Carey 

Lyle and Jodi Carlon 

Jay Carlsgaard 

Carol & John Carlson 

Kent and Kathy Carlson 

Thomas & Sheila Carlson 

Jan Casper 

Greg Caucci 

Gary Cerkvenik 

Don and Diane Childs 

Rose Ann Chinn 

Bonnie Christensen 

Bill and Kathleen Cina 

Kathleen Cina 

Dodd and Ann Cosgrove 

John Cowan 

Magdalen Crolla 

Gary Culbert 

Edward and Randy Jean 

Danculovich 

Scott Dane 

Naomi Dangelo 

Gerald Danzl 

M Davidson 

Mary Jane Davis 

Dennis and Beth Debeltz 

Rocci DeBreto 

Charles Decker 

Jessup DeCook 

CONTRIBUTORS 

Thank you for your generous support!  Habitat for Humanity extends a heart felt Thank 
You to all those who have contributed money, materials, and professional services.   

Donors listed from 8-5-13 thru 2-26-14.   
If we have missed your name, we sincerely apologize.  
Please inform us so that we can recognize you in the next newsletter! 

Douglas & Nina McKenna 

Peter & Carol McKenzie 

Mary McNellis 

Bion & Anita McNulty 

Marjorie McPeak 

Mae Meglen 

Pat Merfeld 

Joseph Mertel 

Josephine Meyer 

Michael Mihelich 

June Moe 

Dwight Moldenhauer 

Donna Monson 

John & Patricia Monson 

Byron & Alice Moren 

Joseph Moren 

Nancy Moyer 

Genia Nachtmann 

Arvid Nasi 

James Nelson 

P Jean Nelson 

Raymond & Margaret Nelson 

Scott Nelson 

Ted Nelson 

Virginia Nelson 

Kim Newman 

Newt & Crystal Nickerson 

Raymond Niemi 

Tony & Joyce Nigro 

Tom & Angela Noll 

Janet Nori 

Donald Norr 

James & Joyce Noud 

Anita Novak 

Darcie Novak 

Tom Novak 

Cecelia Novlan 

Carol O`Donnell 

Daniel & Ann Ogg 

Kenneth & Dianna Oinonen 

Kathy Oliver 

Ruth Ollila 

David & Carolynn Olsen 

Arlee & Doreen Olson 

Paul & Lynn Olson 

Richard & Phyllis Olson 

Russell & Karen Olson 

Shirley Olson 

Kara Owens 

Sharon Panula 

James Paul 

Shelby Paulson 

Clifford Pesonen 

Gabe & Carol  Peterlin 

Katherine Peters 

Lisa & Michael Peterson 

Robert Peterson 

Richard James Peyla 

Claude Piguet 

Robert and Virginia Pleban 

Fred & Cindy Pogachnik 

Rodney & Judith Politano 

Cherie Posch 

Donald Potter 

Richard Prebich 

Bob & Bonnie Pugleasa 

Sue Ragan 

Gary & Sharon Rantala 

Donald Rausch 

Michael & Jennifer Reckinger 

Randall J Reed 

Robert Reed 

Raymond & Patricia Renfors 

Alan & Betty Rhein 

David & Phyllis Rian 

Katie Richards 

 

The only gift 
is a portion of 
thyself. 

 
-Ralph Waldo 

Emerson 

For the latest news on 
bu i l d i n g  p ro j e c t s , 
volunteer opportunities 
and events please check 
our website often at: 

 
www.nslchfh.org 

 
Donations can now be 
made online.  Check out 
our website at  
www.nslchfh.org 

 
If you would like to 
receive email updates on 
volunteer opportunities 
and events please send 
us an email with that 
request to: 
 
habitat@nslchfh.org 

 
 

 

WEBSITE  

AND EMAIL 

Love in Action! 
“My Children, our love 

should not just be 
words and talk; it must 
be true love, which 

shows itself in action.” 
1 John 3:18 
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Emil & Bernice Stimac 

Anders & Patricia Stone 

John & Nancy Stoneburner 

Krehl Stringer 

Joseph & Joan Strlekar 

Robert & Linda Strukel 

Arnold & Janet Suihkonen 

Abe & Carol Sweeney 

Dennis Tabbert 

Anna Van Tassel 

Iris Teasck 

Tim & Barb Thomas 

Mary Thompson 

Sally Thompson 

Helen Thran 

Fredric & Dianne Thunhorst 

Karen Tini 

Thomas & Arlene Today 

Donald Toivola 

Robert & Patricia Tomassoni 

Carl & Elaine  Tuominen 

Art & Lisa Tweten 

Marshall & Carol  Tynjala 

Renee Uhan 

John Vaida 

John and Sharon Valley 

David Vandeventer 

Tim & Andrea VanSoest 

Mark & Melissa Versich 

Ed Vest 

Terry Vojacek 

Marian Vranicar 

Sophie Vukelich 

Mary Ann Vukich 

Bill & Kay Waite 

Sandra Wallin 

Larry & Betsey Warrington 

Edwin & Mary Jean Waters 

Mary Jean Waters 

Harold & Dorothy Wentland 

Dr. Don & Ellie Werner 

James & Priscilla White 

Mary White 

Gary & Alberta Whitenack 

Al & Pat Wierimaa 

Leonard and Linda Willey 

Debra Williams 

Charlene Wilson 

Robert & Joan Wilson 

Robert Witte Jr. and Colleen 

Witte 

Sally Wolff 

David & Cynthia Woodward 

Jim & Cathy Wright 

Taylor or Derek Wudinich 

Kimberly Yaroscak 

Darlene & Joseph Yurczyk 

John Zager 

Dick & Joanne Zahn 

David Zarich 

Timothy & Nancy Richards 

Tracy Richards 

Della Risdal 

Robert & Charlotte Robinett 

Dave & Kim Robinson 

John Rodorigo 

Joy Rolandson 

Roland & Janice Root 

Mary Lou Roskoski 

Patricia Ross 

Mark & Mary Rozier 

Steven Ruce 

Tom Rukavina 

Rachel Rushing 

Mary Russ 

Robert & Kristine Russo 

Marie Ruthgeerts 

William & Linda Saari 

Martha Salin 

Barbara Saliski 

Mary Eddy Samuelson 

Gary & Tracy Sandnas 

Dale & Susan Scanlon 

Margaret Schley 

Kelly Schmid 

Yvonne Schmidt 

Dennis & Pamela Schubbe 

John Scott 

Jennifer Segraves 

Marjorie Sella 

Herbert & Mara Sellars 

Richard & Gloria Semon 

Blue Cross Blue Shield 

William & Bea Siegel 

Richard & Brigitta Silvi 

Jon & Sharon Siman 

Ronald & Kathy Simonson 

Angela Sipila 

Mollie Siskar 

Gary Skalko 

Robert & Beth Skalko 

James & Roberta Skinner 

Pat Sleeman 

Donald Smith 

Tom & Ginny Smith 

Jerome & Susan Snetsinger 

Holly Snow 

Joyce Solinger 

Phyllis Southgate 

Mark & Julie Spiering 

Annette Spolarich 

LeRoy & Alta Sprink 

Richard and Susan Flesvig Sr 

John Jr. & Brenda Stanaway 

Nicole & Gary Stark 

Barbara Starken 

Jon Stende 

Linda Sterk 

Rose Sterle 

John & Jolene Stiglich 

CONTRIBUTORS - CONTINUED 

We are very grateful for the many individuals, organizations, businesses and corporations who 
have made donations to North St. Louis County Habitat. 

MEMORIALS  

Eddie and Becky Bain 

Greta Henry 

Barbara  Horvat 

Shirley Koski 

Dennis and Shirley Owens 

Elizabeth and Robert Sharp 

Dean and Heidi Unzicker 

Fraternal Order of Eagles 

Aerie 4456 

Larry & Kathryn Furlong 

Robert and Sherry Hahn 

Paul and Carol Knuti 

Katherine and Bruce Maurer 

Carly Melin 

Grace Petri 

Nathan & Sara Thompson 

Deborah and Randy Wagner 

IN MEMORY OF  

RICK WOLF 

SPECIAL THANKS 

♦ Vivian Williams in Memory of Dr. 

Richard E. Barnes 

♦ James & Janette Takala in Memory 

of Dave Boyce 

♦ Carol Erickson in Memory of Bill J 

Caron 

♦ James & Virginia Patregnani in 

Memory of Richard "Dick" Choidi 

♦ Kari Dahlquist & Scot Sticha for 

Arthur Dahlquist 

♦ Joseph and Susan Gnoza in 

memory of Don Draves 

♦ Range Association of Realtors in 

Memory of Vernon Edwards 

♦ In memory of Larry (Chris) 

Christianson by Georgia 

Christianson and family 

♦ Bette Holmes in memory of Ronald 

Johnson 

♦ Roy Hanson in Memory of James 

Koll 

♦ Douglas Egan In Memory of Fuzzy 

Marsnik 

♦ Paul & Deborah Maki in Memory 

of Fuzzy Marsnik 

♦ Thomas & Lorri Frankson in 

memory of Gertrude Robertson 

♦ Range Association of Realtors in 

Memory of Kenneth Rohn 

♦ Ruth Saranen in Memory of Leo 

Wagman 

 

♦ John & Mary Bratt in Honor of Jon 

Siman 

Board 

of Directors: 
 

Bob Pugleasa 

President 
 

Paul Knuti 

Vice President 
 

Caroline Owens 

Treasurer 
 

Rosalyn Barker 

Secretary 

 

 

Sara Brown 

Tom Clayton 

Kris Clover 

Carolyn Dinneen 

Doug Gettle 

Rev. Roger Johnson 

Kathy Laine 

Marge McPeak 

Rev. Dave Oler 

Cindy Pogachnik 

Rob Tomassoni 

Don Rausch 

Linda Scott 

Julie Spiering 

Mark Weir 

 

 

Staff: 

Nathan Thompson 

Executive Director 

 

Dave Alaspa 

Construction Manager 

 

Tom Long 

Resource Dev. Manager 

 

 

Access Broadband 
City of Mt. Iron 

Do-Bid.com 

DSGW– Architects 
Franks Tire and Muffler 

Gethsemane Lutheran Church—Virginia 

Lakes Gas Company 
Larry’s Sand and Gravel 

Legal Aid of NEMN 

Lowes 
Northern Lights Surveying 

Northern State Bank Virginia 

Pohaki Lumber 
Ridge Inn Mini Storage 

Security State Bank—Hibbing 

Service Solutions 
Sims Supply 

United Methodist Church—Virginia 

Up North Title Company 
Vermilion Law office 

Shelley Zeidler 

Andrew and Sarah Zimmerman 

D. & Rosemary Zlimen 

H.Martin and Rhonda 

Zuponcic 

 

CHURCHES 

Abundant Life Church 

Crane Lake Chapel 

Evangelical Covenant Church 

of Cook 

Evangelical Free Church of 

Embarrass 

Faith United Lutheran Church 

Gethsemane Lutheran Church 

Lutheran Church of the Good 

Shepherd 

Resurrection Catholic Church 

Riverside Chapel 

St. Joseph's Church 

 

BUSINESSES 

Chestnut Collision & 

Restoration 

Cook Area Credit Union 

Cope & Peterson PA 

Country Kitchen 

Donovan Goblirsch Realty Inc. 

DSGW Architects Inc. 

E V Properties 

Essentia Health 

General Diesel & Electric Inc 

Hibbing Dental Service P.A. 

Range Cooperatives 

Rod & Sons Carpentry 

Rupp Furniture Company 

Ryan Kasner Bialke, LLC 

Service Solutions Inc 

Stone Dental Services 

Sundell Eye Associates, PA 

Virginia Coop Credit Union 

WA Fisher Company 

Warren Johnson Logging 

 

ORGANIZATIONS 

CFU Lodge 635 

Eveleth Elks Club 

Eveleth Lions Club 

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund 

Habitat Minnesota 

Northern MN Builders 

Association 

Range Mental Health 

St Louis County 

Thrivent Financial for 

Lutherans 

Town of Wuori 

United Way of Northeast MN 

Women of ELCA - Hope 

Lutheran 

IN MEMORY OF 

DENNIS KOSKI 
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JOIN THE TEAM ~ HABITAT 500 BIKE RIDE FUNDRAISER SET FOR JULY 13-19 

THREE PROJECTS LEFT TO FINISH IN PREPARATION FOR THE  

  2014 BUILDING SEASON TO BEGIN! 

 

What do the topics of bicycles and 
affordable homes have in common?  The 
Habitat 500 fundraising bike ride.  Over 
the years, many of our board members, 

 

volunteers and staff have participated in 
this great event by either biking 500 
miles in seven days or volunteering to 
raise funds and awareness for Habitat for 
Humanity projects.  This year is shaping 
up to be an exceptional year for this 
biking event.  The 500 mile route will 
begin in St. Joseph and go to Bemidji and 
back, a great ride in the North Woods!  
We are working to recruit twenty bike 
riders to join us! 
 
The event is a ride and not a race.  
Although 500 miles in seven days seems 
daunting, it is more realistic when taken 
in twenty mile intervals from rest stop 
to rest stop.  Participants approach their 
friends and family to raise at least $950 

 
 
 
 

The Larsen home, at 224 N 3rd St. in 
Virginia, will be the next big push this 
Spring.  We are adding a third bedroom 
and have completed the slab and 
framing of the new addition.  In March, 
we will begin finishing the interior of 
the new addition: installing floors, doors 
and trim.  As soon as the weather 
allows, the siding and roof will be 
finished.  Come join the Larsen’s in 
finishing their home! 

The Chisholm and Hibbing High 
Schools, along with help from the 
Hibbing Community College’s electrical 
program, are well on their way to 
completing Amber Nash’s home in 
Hibbing’s Brooklyn neighborhood, by 
the end of the school year.  The 
students are using the home as their 
“classroom” for the year to learn the 
construction trade.  The home is in the 
painting and finishing stage.

towards home projects on the Range.  
Many of our riders raise much more 
than the minimum.  Last year, $28,000 
was raised to help our neighbors in 
need.  Thank You!! 
 
Please consider joining us on this event.  
You can ride all seven days or come as a 
tag team member and ride one or more 
days.  If you or someone you know 
might be interested in joining our cycling 
team, please give us a call at the office at 
218-866-8910.  More information can be 
found at www.habitat500.org 
 
Please hurry, early registration savings 
end March 31st! 

Two of our faithful partners in Habitat for Humanity’s mission of displaying God’s love by 
wielding a hammer to help families in need of a simple, decent and affordable home have 
recently passed away.   
 
Rick Wolff served on the Board of Directors and Funds Development Committee.  Dennis 
Koski was a faithful construction volunteer with the First Covenant Church Wednesday Night 
Crew.  Both of these wonderful men left a great legacy of love through their contributions to 
North St. Louis County Habitat for Humanity and will be greatly missed. 

RICK WOLFF AND DENNIS KOSKI, OUR PARTNERS IN HABITAT, WILL BE MISSED! 

Habitat’s new base of operations is 
scheduled for completion in late May.  
Recently, through a partnership with 
Mesabi Masonry, the concrete floors 
were polished to a durable and 
beautiful finish.  Volunteers from the 
First Covenant Church in Virginia have 
been working Wednesday evenings to 
complete framing the interior partition 
walls.  Call us to join in building a 
“home for Habitat”!  Thank you to all 
our wonderful volunteers!! 

Marjie Thompson, our team’s youngest 

rider at 15, is set for her third ride. 
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Give Tom Long a call 
 toll free at  

866.749.8910 

Read about us here or at  

www.nslchfh.org 

Volunteer on a build site 

Provide a meal 

Prepare mailings and  
newsletters 

WHAT YOU CAN DO... 

Support our partner families 
Serve on a committee 

HOW  TO  

VOLUNTEERVOLUNTEERVOLUNTEERVOLUNTEER    Stay connected 

www.facebook.com/nslchfh  
or sign up for weekly email updates 

habitat@nslchfh.org 



2013 Play House Raffle raised $6,500 and awareness, through participation in 
parades and events in Gilbert, Virginia, Hibbing, Ely, and Eveleth! 

Volunteers 

Habitat homes are built by hundreds of volunteers.  During the 2013 
building season, we estimate that 1,050 people picked up a hammer, saw, 
paintbrush, or snow shovel(!) to enable seven more families to become 
homeowners.  Home construction was also supported by 310 other 
volunteers who prayed for our projects, served meals to volunteers, 
provided devotions, helped with mailings and office work, or served on the 
Board of Directors and Habitat committees.  Thank you! 
Construction 

• Seven families partnered with Habitat to become homeowners in the 
2013 building season: a milestone year for NSLCHFH.  Thank You!   

• The Nash home in Hibbing is being built by the Chisholm and Hibbing 
High School’s construction classes and will be completed in May 2014.  
Electrical systems for this home, and three others, were provided by 
students from the Hibbing Community College’s electrical program. 

• Two homes were built on side-by-side lots on 12th Avenue in Virginia.  
This was the first time Habitat could take advantage of the benefits of twin 
projects.  These two homes were sponsored by Wells Fargo, US Bank, 
Cliffs Foundation and JoyGlobal.  The Hansen and Bennett families join the 
Richards family (2012) to complete three side-by-side homes in Virginia.   

• One rehab project was started in 2013.  Carol Nelson, a Habitat 
homeowner, passed away and her family sold her home back to 
NSLCHFH.  A third bedroom is being added to this home and the Larsen 
family is looking forward to moving in this Spring.  

• The Johnson’s home in Hibbing was sponsored by the Thrivent Builds 
program.  Thrivent Financial sponsored the home by providing 50% of the 
funds and encouraging local Lutheran congregations to raise an additional 
10%.  This project was also supported by many community volunteers 
including a “Build with the Lutheran Bishop” day, two Women Build days, 
help from Delta Airlines many others.  Thank You! 

• Two Habitat homes were purchased by Habitat because their 
homeowners got married.  These two homes were recycled back into the 
program and bought by the Hackett and Schmid families. 

• All homes, built in the 2013 season, were built according to the 
Minnesota Green Communities Guidelines, making them some of the most 
energy efficient, and easily sustainable, homes in North St. Louis County!  
 

 

2013 Building Season  
Highlights 

Homeowner Marge Johnson and family 

New partnership with JoyGlobal brings funds and volunteers 

Two Women Build days were held in Hibbing 

Kelly Schmid signs her mortgage at NEMN Legal Aid office, 
with Habitat President Bob Pugleasa and attorney Bill Maxwell  



Sources of Funding  
 

Individuals, businesses, churches and organizations contributed a 
total of $200,800 to North St. Louis County Habitat for Humanity.  
Cash donations amounted to $78,100 while in-kind donations, 
including construction materials, services, and a house donated for 
resale, totaled $122,700. 
 
NSLCHFH raised $47,500 through three fundraising events: an 
annual dinner with silent auction, a fundraising letter, and the 
Minnesota Habitat 500 bike ride. 
 

Community grants and locally administered government grants 
totaling $277,200 were received from the United Way of NE 
Minnesota, Thrivent for Lutherans, the AEOA Homeowner Assistance 
Program, Wells Fargo Foundation, Cliffs Foundation, US Bank, the 
Iron Range Resources and Rehabilitation Board and the Community 
Development Block Grant program.  In addition, local governments 
donated building lots valued at $40,000: the City of Eveleth donated 
a lot for a Habitat home, and the City of Mountain Iron donated the lot where the new NSLCHFH office/warehouse 
is now under construction. 
 
NSLCHFH received government and agency grants totaling $172,100 from a US Softwood Lumber grant, the 
Community Revitalization Program, a HUD Capacity Building grant, the Community Development Block Grant 
Program and the Federal Home Loan Bank.   
 
Homeowners repaid $114,600 through monthly payments on their mortgages, furnishing a source of funding for 
construction of additional homes.  NSLCHFH leverages its mortgage portfolio by participating in Habitat 
Minnesota’s Rapid Asset Recovery Program.  During the fiscal year ended June 30, 2013, it borrowed $228,400 in 
additional funds. 
 

      Cash Expenditures 
 

During fiscal year 2013, construction was completed on two new 
construction homes and one completely rehabilitated home.  Construction 
on these homes had begun in fiscal year 2012.  Two homes were 
completely built during fiscal year 2013.  In addition, construction was 
started on two homes and rehabilitation work was begun on two more 
homes.  The cost of construction materials and professional labor 
expended during FY2013 for these nine homes was $412,200.  An 
additional $119,100 was spent on construction of the Habitat office/
warehouse building.  Four lots for construction of Habitat home were 
purchased for a total of $34,600.  Two homes were purchased from Habitat 
homeowners for a total of $28,000.  Before reselling to new homeowners, 
an addition is being added to one home and the other is being rehabilitated.   
 

NSLCHFH made loan repayments to HFH Minnesota under the Rapid 
Asset Recovery Program totaling $54,600 and paid loan fees of $11,500.  
Payments totaling $24,100 were made to HFHI for home building materials 
in undeveloped countries.  

 

The remaining program expenditures amounted to $144,100, bringing total program expenditures to $828,200.  
Administrative expenditures were $58,500, and fundraising expenditures were $49,900.  

 
Audited financial statements are available upon request. 

FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2012– JUNE 30, 2013 

FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS 


